
To All “B” Track Horsemen 
  
In my 27 years operating Rocky Mountain Turf Club, I believe this Spring to be the most 
difficult and frustrating as it relates to weather, snow, frozen ground, freezing water etc 
and trying to open all the race facilities to be operational. 
We have the track worked, but new snow today (Mon. March 27th) and freezing 
temperature has made the track frozen. 
I have heard on news this March was 10 degrees colder than previous years and the 
same is expected for April. 
The water lines cannot be open in the barns or campground, because the weather 
forecast is for freezing temperatures for at least another week.  We have made 
arrangements for you to haul water to your barns. 
Yesterday when a horsemen went to pull his RV into the campground he got both his 
truck and trailer stuck and today the ground is frozen. 
  
We are working to get the facilities open, appropriately and safely.  (We have used 
limited salt in some frozen areas). 
  
For clarification our contract with ACTRA 
#9.  RMTC agrees to provide ACTRA members no less than 45 days of 
training weather permitting. 
  
We are open for stalls and the track potentially once the freezing temperatures have 
subsided.  But each horseman has to consider the existing situation/status. 
We have been in communications with Century Mile,  they are open and training but 
challenged (we applaud them however their snow was not as bad).  Assiniboia Downs 
main race track is not open yet. 
  
We are doing the best we can considering the situation and we will work with you, the 
horsemen, to address the best way forward. 
You are welcome to come in but consider all things and prior to coming check with the 
Race Office (Dot) as to your stall location and campground spot allocation. 
We are aware of at least 8 arenas where “B” track horsemen are training. 
  
We will keep in touch. 
 


